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TAPE 63, SIDE A

003    CHAIR REPINE:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3261

012   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT A).

023  REP. JIM  WHITTY, HOUSE DISTRICT  47: Submits and  reviews
testimony and proposed amendments to HB 3261 (EXHIBIT B).

071  REP. WOOTEN:  Would the  organizations participating  under a
non-profit status be  required to  have food  handler cards  and comply 
with the

sanitary laws of the Health Division?  Would they pay a fee?

REP. WHITTY: They would sign a waiver stating that they are benevolent

and not for profit. If they do not  sign the waiver then they must pay

the inspection fee.

123  TOM JOHNSON,  ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR, CENTER  FOR ENVIRONMENTAL
HEALTH: Submits and reviews testimony in favor of HB 3261 (EXHIBIT C).

174    REP. VanLEEUWEN:  Questions the proposed amendments.

MR. JOHNSON: This language refers to those organizations that may be in
business themselves. 219  MIKE  McCALLUM, OREGON  RESTAURANT
ASSOCIATION:  Speaks to  the proposed amendments. This  language could 
complicate the  benevolent language.



The non profit statement  could be misleading.  Suggests including the

language "all proceeds".

307    CHAIR REPINE:  Intent of the bill is important.

TAPE 67, SIDE A

007  CHAIR REPINE: Suggests  the three parties  involved discuss the
proposed amendments.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2914

020  JANET McCOMB, COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR: Outlines the  bill and
speaks to the fiscal analysis of HB 2914 (EXHIBIT D).

039   FRED  VanNATTA,  AFFORDABLE  HOUSING   AGENCY:  Speaks  to  the
fiscal analysis.

084    REP. WOOTEN:  Expresses concern with the fiscal impact of the
bill.

116    MR. VanNATTA:  Responds.

156  GARY WICKS, ADMINISTRATOR, BUILDING CODES  AGENCY:  Emphasized that
they did not know what the bill will require in terms of a detailed
analysis. -No position on the bill.

250  CHAIR REPINE:  When rules  are prepared,  do you  also prepare  a
fiscal impact statement?

MR. WICKS: The  Administrative Procedures  Act requires  that a fiscal

impact statement is done when adopting rules.

352  CHAIR REPINE:  If you  were to make  code changes  this coming
biennium, would you have this in your budget or  would you need to come
back for

more money?

MR. WICKS: We have  a general amount  of money in our  budget for code

changes and we could make those code changes within this general amount
of money available.

TAPE 66, SIDE B

007    REP. VanLEEUWEN:  Reads from ORS 183.335(2)(b)(D) (EXHIBIT E).

026  MR. WICKS: We  believe we are  complying with this  section,
although we do not  comply with  this section  by doing  the detailed 
analysis as

required in Section 3.

076  DON MINER, OREGON  MANUFACTURED HOUSING: The Building  Codes Agency
is a fee supported agency. The requesters of this legislation will be
paying the costs, the cost will not be borne by the general fund.



127  MR.  WICKS: HB 2914 is  a recognition  that the  fees imposed  by
local jurisdiction and by the Building Codes Agency are paid by the
people who buy the houses and the manufactured homes.

185    CHAIR REPINE:  Announcements.

200    CHAIR REPINE:  Adjourns the meeting at 9:50 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Debbie Schieno                  Janet McComb Clerk                      
    Administrator
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